COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÃTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


Report of Sport, Recreation, Community and Parks Strategic Policy Committee
Held on the 18th September 2013
In the Council Chamber
 Attendance
	Members
	Officials

	Cllr  C.  King
	B. Coman Director of Housing & Community 

	Cllr M. Duff
	W. Sheils S.E.O. Community Dept.

	Cllr.  G. Kenny
	D. Walsh Senior Community Officer

	Cllr. B. Lawlor
	J. Morrissey  A/Senior Community Officer

	Cllr  D. Looney
	M. Hannon Senior Executive  Parks Superintendent

	Cllr. P. Cosgrave
	

	Cllr. E. Higgins
	

	C. Johnston
	

	S. Reid
	

	C. McCartney
	


1) Minutes of  previous meeting held on 8th May  2013
· Proposed:    C. King
· Seconded:   B. Lawlor
2) Matters Arising:      None
3) The Gathering 2013 presentation – S. Brooks   South Dublin County Tourism gave a very detailed presentation on events  marking  the  Gathering 2013, a  discussion ensued regarding  various  aspects of gathering events which  have  taken place so far  in this  year  of The  Gathering C. King, P. Cosgrave, D. Looney commended the presentation and work and involvement of  both South Dublin County Tourism and this Council.
4) M. Hannon Senior Executive Parks Superintendent, gave report on the Skateboard Park in Clondalkin  which was  opened  in June 2013. Cllr King enquired regarding the possibility of a skateboard for Tallaght and   C. Johnston concurred.
5)   W.  Sheils    highlighted  Halloween 2013 and  the  efforts to reduce bonfires and the effects  there of advising that the Council will promote and encourage a Safe Halloween with the objective of reducing injuries, environmental damage and the cost associated with this time of year. Cllrs M. Duff, P Cosgrave and C. King and C. Johnston and C. McCartney all contributed to a discussion  arising  out   of  report.
6) Cllr  P. Cosgrave took over  as  chair in the absence of  Cllr  King  at  6.15pm

7) D. Walsh gave a detailed  Presentation and Report on  Summer Project 2013 Cllr Cosgrave and C. McCartney enquired  regarding  sponsorship  of  Summer Projects,  D. Walsh  advised  that the  VEC receive  €400 per  project.   C.  Johnston noted that grant aid for these projects is very important. The  issues  of  Child  Protection  and  Garda  vetting were  raised 

Meeting concluded   at   6.50pm
